



Minutes of the Holy Island Parish Council Annual General Meeting held on May 27th 2022 at 6.05pm in the Crossman Hall.
910
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chair.





K. Johnson






J. Gray






K. Anderson
911
Present.


J.A. Bevan – Clerk.





One member of the public
912
Apologies.


None.



913
Declarations of Interest.
R. Coombes.
Representative on HIP. Representative on HI Development Trust. Member of the Labour Party. Trade Unionist.


K. Johnson.         Member of HI 2050. Representative on HIP. Coastguard Volunteer.


J. Gray

Coastguard Volunteer. Employee of NCC.


K. Anderson.
Member of the Labour Party.


J. Bevan.
Member of HI 2050. Representative on HI Development Trust. 
Trustee of the Reading Room.
914
Public Question Time.
David Simpson asked five questions:






When was the 20MPH speed limit going to be introduced 





and how would it be enforced. Chair Coombes said that it 






was due to start within the next few weeks. Enforcement 






would be a Police matter but was unlikely to happen. 






Councillors then discussed additional measures that could 






be requested; road calming additions; a notice produced by





Island children and a flashing speed limit sign which NCC 

Councillor Hardy had suggested to the Clerk and which he might be able to finance through his allowance. All these

are to be explored.

The second question concerned the long-promised priority

on the Bridge. The Clerk and Chair will raise this yet again with NCC.

The third question was about pavement parking which Mr Simpson believed was now illegal nationwide. The Council’s understanding was that it was illegal in London and other Cities were considering making it so. The Clerk will determine the position in Northumberland.

The fourth question concerned Hogweed which had reappeared. As last year the Clerk will report this to the landowner Crossman Estates.

The final question was about the Pilgrims Way and the loss of some posts during the winter storms. The Clerk will check where the responsibility lies with Natural England and Crossman Estates and whether it has in the past been shared with one or both of them and HIPC. He will also look into whether grants are available to help with the cost. It was agreed that the Way was important and should be maintained.
915
Election of Chair and Vice-Chair.

Councillor Coombes and Councillor Johnson stood down as Chair and Vice-Chair and


the Clerk chaired the meeting. Councillor Coombes said he was prepared to be Chair 

of the Council for the next year. His re-selection was proposed by Councillor Johnson, seconded by Councillor Anderson and carried unanimously. Councillor Johnson confirmed that she was prepared to serve as Vice-Chair for the next year. Her re-selection was proposed by Councillor Coombes, seconded by Councillor Gray and carried unanimously. Councillor Coombes resumed chairing the meeting.

916
Minutes. 
The minutes of the previous meeting in March were approved subject to amending Councillor Coombes Declaration of Interest.  Councillor Johnson proposing. Councillor Gray. seconding.
917        Chairman and Clerks Reports.

The Chair and the Clerk submitted their annual reports which are attached to the minutes.


918
Annual Accounts.
The Annual Accounts together with the Internal Audit report and auditors letter had previously been circulated to the Councillors. Acceptance of the Accounts was proposed by Councillor Coombes, seconded by Councillor Anderson and unanimously approved. Points raised by Mr Douglas, the auditor, were discussed and it was agreed that an additional signatory was needed for the bank account and that, as Councillor Gray had an account with Barclays, he should prove the easiest to be added. He agreed for this to be done. It was also agreed that the Chair would sign approval of the Clerks Time sheets before payment was made to the Clerk. While the Clerk said that he was happy to be paid at minimum wage Councillor Anderson was concerned that this might set a bad precedent for any future Clerks and it was agreed that the recommended wage rate for a part time clerk working similar hours should be established and discussed. It was also agreed that the existing Health & Safety Policy should be reviewed by Councillors.

919
Exemption from External Audit.

The Clerk explained that in previous years we had applied for and been given exemption 

from External Audit and despite having been randomly selected for such an Audit, we were 


still allowed to ask for exemption this year which, if granted, would avoid a considerable 


amount of the Clerk’s time and a possible fee. Requesting exemption was proposed by 


Councillor Coombes seconded by Councillor Johnson and approved unanimously. 

920
Donations.

Payment of the usual £200 annually to the Great North Air Ambulance was proposed by 


Councillor Coombes, seconded by Councillor Anderson and unanimously approved. 


Payment of £100 to the Crossman Hall was proposed by Councillor Coombes, seconded by


Councillor Anderson and unanimously approved.

921
Neighbourhood Plan.
The Clerk explained that after correspondence and telephone calls with NCC Officers it was clear that progress on the Norham & Islandshire Neighbourhood Plan was still delayed with the boundary dispute between Berwick and Ord a new stumbling block. He had established that it was possible for HIPC to withdraw from that plan by notifying Ord (the lead council) of our wish to do so and then apply to NCC to establish our own. Our parameters have already been established which should make our application relatively straightforward although we should review the details before submitting them. The request to withdraw from N&INP and create our own was proposed by Councillor Anderson, seconded by Councillor Coombes and unanimously approved.
922
Chare Ends car park painted signs.


Done.

923
Yellow lines at Beal Shore.


In the wrong place. Councillor Coombes to discuss with NCC Councillor Hardy and Kyloe PC.

924
Holiday Let Financial Contribution.


Councillor Johnson asked whether HIPC should follow the example of other Councils and ask 


Holiday Let companies and owners for a voluntary contribution to Parish Council funds as a 


way of supporting the local community. This was proposed by Councillor Coombes, 

seconded by Councillor Gray and carried unanimously. Councillor Anderson offered to help 


Councillor Johnson  draft a suitable letter.

925
Any other business

Resignation of Councillor Douglas. 
Councillor Douglas resigned with immediate effect last weekend because as she is leaving the Island as soon her arrangement allow, she felt that it was not appropriate for her to continue. The established procedure is for the Clerk to contact the Returning Officer who issues a Notice Of Vacancy to be displayed on our Website and Notice Board (and any other position we feel appropriate). This gives 14 days for applicants to make themselves known and, with the support of ten members from the Electoral Register in writing to the Returning Officer, to request an election to fill the 
vacancy. The Clerk contacted the Returning Officer named on the NCC Website only to be told that she no longer worked for NCC! He will approach her successor as soon that person is known.


Crossgate Toilets. 
Councillor Gray asked if we knew when and what was going to be done with the Crossgate toilets. Councillor Coombes said that he would invite NCC Councillor Hardy to inspect them with him and discuss the position.

Marygate pavement.


Councillor Anderson stated that the surface on top of the old cobble stones in Marygate was


crumbling. The Clerk will raise this with NCC.


Finger Posts.


Councillor Johnson asked if it was known who was responsible for the period style finger 


Posts in the village as they needed cleaning and re-painting. The presumption was that it


was NCC. Chair Coombes is to check and if NCC are not in a position to do the work ask 


for their approval for HIPV / volunteers to do it.

926
Dates of Meetings 2022 -23

The Chair asked if Friday evenings at 6.00pm was the best time for the meetings. It was 


agreed that it was and he will confirm the dates for the September, December, March and 


May meetings.

Meeting closed at 7.30pm.

